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MASS TRAINING FOR ELEMENTARY TEACHERS ON ENGLISH LANGUAGE
AND READING ENHANCEMENT PROGRAM

To:  Regional Directors
Schools Division/City Superintendents
Heads, Public Elementary Schools

1. The Department of Education National English Proficiency Program (DeEd-
NEPP), through the Regional Offices will conduct a five - day Mass Training for
Elementary Teachers on English Language and Reading Enhancement Program at
the regional and division levels nationwide. This is part of the DepEd’s
commitment to the President’s goal of a unified English training for all teachers
nationwide.

2. This unified English training aims to enhance the English language
proficiency and to improve the reading pedagogy skills of the teacher-participants.
Ultimately, the expected impact on the teaching-learning practices in the
classrooms will be seen through the improved performance achievement levels of
their students.

3. The participants to this mass training are the elementary Language and
Reading teachers who have not gone through this enhancement program. The
teacher-participants will be provided with the NEPP training kit containing twenty
six (26) Big Books, two (2) volumes of Bright Lesson Plans, five (5) activity books,
and six (6) Reading for Meaning.

4, Expenses such as board and lodging, transportation and honoraria for the
resource persons, trainers, technical staff, training kits, supplies and materials
shall be charged against the Human Resource Training and Development (HRTD)
funds downloaded to the different regions, subject to the usual accounting and
auditing rules and regulations.

S. Each Regional Training Team is encouraged to submit a Completion Report
on the conduct of these trainings to the Office of the Undersecretary for Programs
and Projects, DepEd Central Office, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City.

6. For more information, please contact Dr. Rosalina J. Villaneza, Head, NEPP
Secretariat, Office of Undersecretary for Programs and Projects at tel. nos.: (02)
687-4146; (02) 633-7202 and cellphone nos.: 0906-687-1626 and
0908-523-7193.

7. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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